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MINUTES OF THE ADDITIONAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 12th July 2017 AT 7.30PM AT THE LEIGH PARISH CHURCH

Present: Cllr. J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr. M. Chandler, Cllr. C. Withers and Cllr. Hooton.
In attendance: K. Tilling and11 members of the public.

1. Apologies:

Apologies were received from Cllr. Harvey.

2. Declarations of interest:

None

3. To discuss planning applications and consider responses for the following:
17/00592/LBC Evington House – This property is a Grade II listed building and therefore any work to it, interior or exterior requires Listed Building Consent (LBC). The Parish Council felt that if the current proposal of fitting a lantern over the kitchen is acceptable to the Conservation Officer, there would be no objection. He is better able to provide advice and guidance on what is acceptable for a listed building. The roof lantern creates only a minor impact on the overall building and is not out of character with a building of this age. It is not visible from the front of the house (or any other property nearby). No objection as long as it complies with LBC policy.

17/00670/FUL Blacksmith Lane – This is for a new dwelling and detached garage with a useable space over the top of the garage. The nearest neighbour has no objections in principle. He felt that the proposals fall in line with the current thinking of the Parish Council and Neighbourhood Development Plan regarding individual development, rather than urban style larger developments.  The high degree of application information and drawings including materials, design and layout ensures that everyone knows exactly what the applicants are hoping to build. The house is well set down, ensuring that it is not much higher than the new dwelling next door and constructed of red brick which should mellow over time. Concerns have been raised about the dormer style windows in the roof space of the garage. It makes the building more like a dwelling than a garage. Suggested that roof lights would be more in keeping. Further concerns about the access being close to the bends were also noted.  Traffic has to slow down to negotiate the double bends and there is a farm entrance almost opposite.

It was noted that there have been several applications of a similar nature over the last two years. Parish Councillors do not feel able to support or object to planning applications when the proposals are only an outline application with all matters reserved and therefore open to so much change. Each application is considered on its own merit and an acknowledgement to an ‘agreement/objection in principle’ given if there is sufficient feedback from parishioners.  TBC can now demonstrate a five-year supply of deliverable housing sites which means that saved policy HOU4 of the TBC Local Plan is no longer considered out of date. Consequently, all applications are now subject to policy HOU4 which states that new residential development will only be permitted where such dwellings are essential to the efficient operation of agriculture or forestry or the provision of affordable housing. There is local support from the community to retain families in the village. The applicant confirmed that the dormer windows in the garage are to be replaced with roof lights.

4. To agree additional meetings dates including monthly planning meetings for September and October 2017.

Due to the increase in the number of planning applications and the need to respond to them in a set time frame it was agreed to set a monthly meeting. If no applications are received for public consultation or any other urgent matters arise then these additional meetings can be cancelled. 

Meeting dates for the remainder of the year are as follows:

August 16th – Full Parish Council
September 13th- Additional Parish Council 
October 11th – Additional Parish Council
November 8th- Full Parish Council
December 13th – Additional Parish Council
Vine Tree Farm update – Cllrs’ Arkell and Hooton have been invited to a meeting with Paul Skelton (TBC Head of Planning) after Cllr Arkell met Mr Skelton recently at an event and shared local parishioners views on the history of the site. Concerns regarding: soil movements in the flood plain, construction not in accordance with planning permission, considerable differences in ground levels (unrealistic levels), landscape features (bit by bit) greater impact on the site and location. Environment Agency has lodged an objection to raising the ground levels in the flood plain.
NDP update – questionnaires are currently being printed. There will be 2 questionnaires in each envelope so each adult can have their say. If more forms are needed, they can be obtained from Kate. A prepaid envelope will be included. Responses to the clerk who will collate the information after the closing date (31st August). An application for funding the report writing part of the process will be submitted shortly. It is anticipated that the report writing will commence in the Autumn. Coombe Hill is to benefit from fibre optic broadband by Gigaclear. This service is not currently planned to reach the Leigh. Details can be found on the Fastershire website.

Leigh Court update – TBC have suspended the application. The applicants have not provided the information that has been asked of them relating to the Environmental Health issues. There have been independent consultations on odour and noise and both recommend refusal. Applicants have two options, either take to appeal or force TBC to make a decision and then act upon it once the outcome is known. If the application goes to appeal the final decision is absolute with no chance of any further appeal. When/if this application goes to the Planning Committee for consideration, the Parish Council has the chance to make a short verbal presentation at the meeting
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